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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

I ended my newsletter item last week hoping to see as many 
parents as possible at the school fete last Friday. Thank you 
to all who came and supported the children’s and PFA stalls 
and activities. What a great afternoon! We were exceptionally 
fortunate with the weather, as we didn’t experience the 
showers which had been forecast earlier in the week nor the 
heat of the weekend and Monday. Every year the fete 
requires extensive planning from the beginning of the year, 
the majority of which is conducted by our hardworking and 
passionate PFA members led by President Susan Butt.  
 

By the time that our date in November comes around, the 
PFA and Wendy McCall have every detail and contingency 
considered and planned. Last year, the amount raised was 
$5,800; the most ever raised at the KPS mini fete. This year, 
however, we exceeded this total, having raised $7000! The 
PFA have always consulted with the students and staff at 
KPS for items to be purchased for the school for the money 
raised and in the past has included sporting equipment, choir 
gowns, our additional sandpits, and our portable stage. This 
year the money was scheduled to purchase new large high 
quality line marked games for our asphalt areas which will 
provide additional fun activities for the children at recess and 
lunchtimes. As has become a tradition in the past 2 years, the 
PFA have also purchased the Graduation bears for the year 
6s, for which all our children will benefit, if not this year, when 
their time comes around to transition from Primary School to 
Secondary School. 
 

I wish to thank, very much, Susan Butt and all members of the 
PFA for their tireless work for the school with the fete, to all 
the staff and students for managing each of the stalls and last 
but not least to all the parents, carers and friends who 
attended the fete with the children or supported with the 
provision of spending money for them.   
 

The choir conducted by Kurunjang’s music teacher Krystal 
Sauvarin, concluded the fete with a medley of songs. Our 
choir is a large group of motivated, proud and polished 
singers and their performances and effort are to be 
commended; a credit to themselves and to Krystal’s passion 
and training.  
 

Krystal’s music program also includes an instrumental group 
in conjunction with Kurunjang Secondary College. The 
following children should be very proud in being invited to 
perform at the Kurunjang Secondary College last night; Leana 
Murray, Kanwal Thathgarh, Krystal Richardson-Zembekis, 
Violet Hansford, Ashleigh Davies, Poth Machar, Gypsy Slifka- 
Cooper, Tea Ngamotu, For the families who attended the 
concert with their secondary school children, I know that you 
will have enjoyed both the learning and skill of the secondary 
instrumentalists but also our Primary students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

Today was the second transition day for our 2017 Foundation 
students and involved the children having a taste of each of 
the Specialist subjects at KPS - Music/Performing Arts with 
Krystal Sauvarin, Phys Ed with Helen Craig and Visual Art 
with Ana Havran. The last Transition day - our teddy bears 
picnic is next Tuesday before the state wide Orientation day 
on Tuesday 6

th
 December. 

 
 
 

~ Learning Together ~  

 
 

FORWARD PLANNING 
 

Tuesday 29
th

 November 

¶ Foundation 2017 ~ Teddy Bear Day 

¶ Book Club ~ Orders Due 
Tuesday 6

th
 December 

¶ Foundation & Year 6-7 Statewide Orientation 
Day 

Wednesday 7
th

 December 

¶ Foundation – 2 Concert ~ 6.30pm-8.00pm 
Thursday 8

th
 December 

¶ Christmas Raffle Tickets Due 

¶ Foundation – 2 Sports Day ~ 9.15am - 1.15pm 
Tuesday 13

th
 December 

¶ Year 6 Graduation  
Thursday 15

th
 December 

¶ Foundation Graduation 

¶ Step-Up-Day 
Tuesday 20

th
 Decmeber 

¶ LAST DAY TERM 4 ~ 12.30pm DISMISSAL 

 

 

 



STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

AWARDS 
 

 

Student of the week awards are made each 
week and announced in the newsletter on a 
Friday. The awards are presented to the 
students at assembly on Monday at 

9.00am in the Gym.  Parents are most welcome to attend. 
 

Foundation Edward/Munoz ~ Anthony Jacobs 
1/2 Mel/Kim ~ Toby Bachmann 

1/2 Adriana ~ Oliver Sutlar 
1/2 Ransome ~ The Whole Grade 
1/2 Shadbolt ~ Braedan ToôOmata  

3/4 Pirotta/Burton ~ David Campbell 
3/4 Pirotta/Burton ~ Dilara Sabri 
3/4 DôElia ~ Tori Dashwood 
3/4 DôElia ~ Corey Sorraghan 

3/4 Micallef ~ Tayarnah Wharekura 
5/6 Steele ~ Connor Dwyer 

 

 

PFA NEWS 
 

If you would like to assist the PFA in any way 
please leave your details at the office or contact 
Susan Butt on 0477 500 848. 

 

CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 
 

The PFA is again running their annual 
Christmas raffle and is asking for donations to 
include in hampers. 
Please drop any donation off at the office. 
Donators will go into a draw to win a prize. 

 

 

CANTEEN 
 

Chicken Burger 
Glee Can 

      

               $5.00 
 

 

MONDAY’S PLAYGROUP 
 

Melton City Council will be running a free playgroup at KPS 
on Monday’s during school terms from 9.00am-11.00am.  If 
you are interested in attending please contact the Playgroups 
Team – playgroups@melton.vic.gov.au or phone: 9747 7200 

 

WEDNESDAY’S MULTICULTURAL 

PLAYGROUP AT KPS 
 

Children 0-5 years are offered the opportunity to join 
Playgroup with VICSEG on Wednesday mornings. 
 

New members welcome to join Wednesday’s Playgroup.   
 

PLAYGROUP AT KPS ~ FRIDAY’S 9-11AM 
 

New members welcome with children from 0-5yrs. Come 
along and meet new people while your child learns through 
play experiences. 

 

Friday 2nd December ~ Christmas 
Activities 

End of Year Break Up 
 

For further information on Friday’s playgroup please contact 
Kathleen McInnes on 9743 0633. 

 

FOUNDATION ~ 2 

ATHLETIC  

HOUSE SPORTS 
 

On Thursday the 8th of December, 
the Foundation – Year 2 students 
will all be required to make sure 

they have a school hat and water bottle to bring along to their 
Modified Athletics activities. It would be highly recommend 
that you put sunscreen on your child/ren for the day as they 
will be out from 9am-1pm.  
 

Parents/guardians are welcome to come along and watch 
their child/ren participate in the different activities set up for 
the day. Some of the activities will include egg and spoon 
race, hurdles, vortex throwing and sack racing.  
 

Parents/guardians please remember that if you are taking 
photos on the day which have other children in them that they 
are not to be uploaded to any social media. 
 

It would be appreciated if children could wear at least one 
item of clothing in the colour of their house to add to the 
atmosphere of the Athletics Sports. 
 

Waratah – Red, Melaleuca – Green, Acacia – Yellow, 
Caladenia – Blue. 
  

Miss Skye Cook 
F-2 Physical Education Teacher 

 

 

OSHCLUB NEWS 
 

OSHClub Kurunjang BSC: 6:50am-8:50am & ASC: 3:10pm-
6:30pm each day during the school term.  We are operating in 
Room 10, in the main building. 
 

Our program provides a healthy breakfast and afternoon tea 
each day. Permanent and occasional vacancies are available 
for Before School & After School Care. 
 

Please feel free to come in and see our program and the fun 
activities our staff provide!  
 

Weekly Program 

 
 

Program Phone: 0400 028 149  
Coordinator:   Brittany 
Assistant:   Renee  

 

All families must be enrolled to attend the program, remember 
this is free!! Please create an account online at 
www.oshclub.com.au.  All bookings and cancellations can 
also be managed via your online account. For on the day 
bookings please contact the Coordinator direct at the 
program. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Mon 
 

Tue 
 

Wed 
 

Thurs 
 

Fri 
 

Before 
Care 

Activities 

Card games 
Grandma's 

undies 

Butterfly 
painting 

silent ball 

painting 
by 

blowing 
in a 

straw 
ring toss 

Xmas tree 
Xmas 
games 

Xmas 
card 

making 
Who am 

I? 

 

After 
Care 

Activities 

Balloon 
painting 

four corners 

paper 
weaving 
snakes 

and 
ladders 

celery 
painting 

gaga 
ball 

Xmas tree 
decorations 

Xmas 
Simpsons 

Xmas 
baubles 

with 
sequins 
Xmas 

wrap relay 

mailto:playgroups@melton.vic.gov.au
http://www.oshclub.com.au/


KURUNJANG PRIMARYY SCHOOL 

FOUNDATION 2017 TRANSITION 

ACTIVITY DAYS 
 

Day 3 TEDDY BEAR DAY 
 

Tuesday 29th November 2016 
9.30am ï 11.00am 

We ask that the children bring their 
favourite TEDDY with them. 

 

Day 4 ORIENTATION DAY 
 

Tuesday 6th December 2016 
9.30am - 11.00am 

Children will work in the Prep classroom and will be 
informed of their 2017 classrooms. 

 

All children are to attend ALL sessions.  Parents are not 
required to stay with their child.  

FOUNDATION ENROLMENTS 

2017 ARE NOW OPEN 

 

Parents who would like their child/children 
to attend Foundation grade at Kurunjang 
Primary School in 2017 are invited to enrol 
their children at the office.  To be eligible to 

enrol for Foundation grade in 2017 your child must turn 5 
years of age by 30

th
 April 2017. You must provide proof of 

your child’s age by presenting a birth certificate.  For students 
who were born overseas you must present their passport and 
visa details.  Immunisation certificates are also required and 
may be posted to you on request by calling 1800 653 809. As 
the immunisation and birth certificates may take a little time to 
arrive we suggest you get organised early and phone for your 
certificate now. 
 

Please contact the school office on 9743 0633 if you would 
like to arrange a tour of our school. 

 
SCHOOL LEAVERS & ENROLMENTS FOR 2017 
 

Any parents who have children that will not be returning to 
Kurunjang Primary School in 2017 are requested to let the 
school know as soon as possible. If you know of families 
moving to our school in 2017, who have not as yet been to the 
school to enrol, we would greatly appreciate it, if you could 
ask your friends to do so.  We also ask any parents who have 
not enrolled their child in Foundation for 2017, to do so as 
soon as possible. Immediate action on this matter will ensure 
that we have adequate facilities and resources available for 
the beginning of the 2017 school year. 
# ------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Please fill in and return to the school office as soon as 
possible: 
 

STUDENTS NOT ATTENDING IN 2017 
 
I would like to notify Kurunjang P.S. that my CHILD/REN 
 
NAME/S:_________________________________________ 
 
________________________________________________ 
 
GRADE/S_________________________________________ 
Will not be attending Kurunjang P.S. in 2017 

 
NAME OF SCHOOL ATTENDING IN 2017:  
 
_________________________________________________ 
 
Parent/guardian 
Signature:________________________________________ 

 

 

http://www.google.com.au/imgres?q=young students cartoon&safe=active&biw=1600&bih=757&tbm=isch&tbnid=lcZNiMSIlVaIkM:&imgrefurl=https://www.123rf.com/photo_5516534_young-student-vector-and-cartoon-character.html&docid=heTYafZgqakDRM&imgurl=http://us.123rf.com/400wm/400/400/ddraw/ddraw0909/ddraw090900202/5609793-school-elements-cartoon-and-vector-objects.jpg&w=1200&h=1173&ei=YxAhU8vCLo-PlQXEnoHgAg&zoom=1&ved=0CNoBEIQcMCs&iact=rc&dur=1934&page=2&start=29&ndsp=29


 

 

 

 

Click Here 4 Help 

Computer Services 
                             

 
Mobile Computer Technician 

Servicing the Melton Area for over 9 Years 
 

Repairs, Upgrades and New Equipment: 

Computers, Printers, Scanners etc 

Wireless Networking, iPad/iPod Setup 

Virus and Spyware Removal 
 

FOR ALL YOUR COMPUTING NEEDS! 
I COME TO YOU! 

 

sales@clickhere4help.com.au 

www.clickhere4help.com.au 

9743-6018 or 0411154805 

 

 

Wilson Pee Wee Tennis (4 ï 7 years) 
MLC Hot Shots (5 ï 12 years) 

Junior & Adult Coaching 
(Group & Private Lessons available) 

Squad Training for Elite Juniors 
Mums in Tennis Program 

Professional Racquet Restringing 
Ask us about NEW Cardio Tennis! 

Phone: Steve Kelly 0409 173 273 
 

 

 
 

Get energized and in shape for summer 
1 on 1 Personal training also available. 

 All ages and fitness levels, male and female welcome 
                                 Competitive rates 

First assessment free (Mention this ad) 
Get fit have fun in a local and kid friendly environment 

For all your healthy lifestyle and fitness needs 
 

mailto:sales@clickhere4help.com.au
http://www.clickhere4help.com.au/
http://www.facebook.com/#!/pages/Click-Here-4-Help-Computer-Services/131379653578143
http://www.clickhere4help.com.au/

